

SAM C. NEWBY Council President Group 5, At-Large E-Mail: snewby@coj.net

## OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

117 West Duval Street City Hall, Suite 425 Jacksonville, Florida 32202 Office (904) 255-5219 Fax (904) 255-5230

Memorandum October 20, 2021

**TO:** Honorable City Council Members

**FROM:** The Honorable Council President Sam Newby

**SUBJECT:** 20211020 Memorandum Safer Together Workshops Completion

I am grateful to the late Former City Council President Tommy Hazouri for commencing the series of workshops on community policing, policies, procedures, and budgeting, known as "Safer Together." Since several Council Members raised a number of questions that would require subject matter experts to speak to, these workshops were established to provide a venue for these experts to share their knowledge with members of this body and the general public. In addition, this forum has provided individuals an opportunity to share the experiences which shaped their attitude regarding our policing community. For the accomplishment of these goals, I am grateful.

Furthermore, I applaud the Honorable Michael Boylan and the Honorable Joyce Morgan for their advantageous and beneficial satisfaction of the initial goals for these conversations. The two of you have completed significant work in the achievement of hosting "constructive organized fact finding dialogues about the challenges, successes, and opportunities available to us to make this a safer community for all our citizens."

Lastly, thank you for the final report that has been submitted and duly noted. I appreciate your willingness to serve.

cc: Council Members/Staff

Cheryl L. Brown, Director/Council Secretary

Jessica Matthews, Chief, Legislative Services Division

Kim Taylor, Council Auditor

Jeff Clements, Chief, Research Division

CITYC@COJ.NET

Media Box File Copy